

PRESENT: Council President Rounds, Council Members Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole and Clerk of Council Allen

ALSO PRESENT: Mayor Marie Gallo, Director of Law Schneider, Finance Director Iaconis, Director of Service Sepik, Recreation Director Bacci.

The meeting was called to order by Council President Rounds at 7:03 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance was spoken

COUNCIL MINUTES

April 10, 2023 Parma Heights City Council Work Session Minutes

Councilman Stavole motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Walsh to approve the City Council Work Session Minutes

Aye: Maruschak, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Rounds

Abstain: DeSouza

Nay: None

Minutes Approved

April 10, 2023 Parma Heights City Council Minutes

Councilman Stavole motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Durichko to approve the City Council Minutes

Aye: Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, Rounds

Abstain: DeSouza

Nay: None

Minutes Approved

REPORTS FROM MAYOR AND DIRECTORS

Council President Rounds asked the mayor to begin. Mayor Gallo...

Mayor Gallo began with a presentation swearing in two new firefighters. Chief Bernard was asked to first give a brief background on each young man, and then they would be sworn in.

Chief Bernard thanked Mayor Gallo, the city administration, and city council for their support of the fire department. Since my short 10 years being Chief, I can't say enough good things about the City Administration and how dedicated they are to our residents. The hiring of these two individuals brings us

to full staff. I'll ask Jacob Bartinelli to come up. Jacob lived in Medina most of his life, he got into firefighting through his uncle and two cousins who are also firefighters. He did his ride time with us; he loved the comradery amongst the guys and how well we work together. Jacob has stated that this is actually his dream job.

Mayor Gallo then swore in Jacob Bartinelli and presented a Proclamation from State Representative Sean Brennen. Jacob then made some comments to the audience that included introducing his family and he's excited to be working for Parma Heights and looking forward to a long career with the City of Parma Hts.

Chief Bernard then asked Michael Zevcheck to join him in the front of the room. Michael grew up in Brunswick, he spent 7 years with Cleveland EMS and 2 years with Twinsburg. Michael agrees that in the short time he feels this is his dream job as well.

Mayor Gall swore Michael Zevcheck in and presented a Proclamation from State Representative Sean Brennen. Michael introduced his girlfriend and thanked everyone for attending and looks forward to serving the community.

Council President continued with Recreation Director Bacci...

Recreation Director Bacci: We have completed mulching at Kurtz, Radlick and the Commons Parks, if you'd like to go check out the swing sets and make sure they are ready for the summer, by all means please do. We had one of our CPR classes, thank you Council President for attending with Melissa. The next one will be held May 10th from 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. and is open to the public. The pool is almost completely done with the activity pool installation, we're almost done painting, bottoms of the pools are completely painted. Baseball, softball and t-ball programs are almost closed, we do have a few spots open on our rooster available, we're going to start the season with 236 participants. April 29th is the Big Creek Clean up, a volunteer opportunity for the community, our watershed area is the Snow Road area from 9:00 – noon. Also, on that day we will have our make-up day for our iNaturalist hike. Our Earth Day event in the Commons on April 29th is at 1:00 p.m. We have 23 organizations participating, free yoga, games, hikes, live animals and food trucks. In the future we plan on holding a presentation from the Solid Waste District, their recycle right program will be at Cassidy Theatre on May 31st at 6:30 p.m.

Council President Rounds: Thank you. Any questions or comments for Director Bacci? Councilwoman DeSouza....

Councilwoman DeSouza commented that there was a broken swing at Radlick, like a tire swing, I don't know if you've noticed it.

Director Bacci responded that yes, we're doing an inventory on all the swings. We'll look into replacing it if we don't have a replacement available.

Council President Rounds added that he recommends and encourages everyone to attend the CPR and First Aid class. What prompted me to sign up for the class was actually a personal family tragedy, my brother-in-law passed away of a heart attack and it was only then that I realized the last time I had taken a CPR class was when I was working on my bachelor's degree in college. I thought it was 5 pushes and 2 breaths and it's not. It's been updated and I really think it's a good idea for anyone and everyone to take the time to take that course. It doesn't just a focus on CPR, there's lots of other things as well. And I now know where the City Hall AED machine is as well. I would encourage everyone to take that and get up-to-date with your training. Thank you very much for that. Director Sepik...

Service Director Sepik: Thank you Council President. The next bulk collection will be held on May 17th. We're going to have Household Hazardous waste event on May 13th at the Service Garge from 9:00 to noon. We ask that no one brings things in random jars or containers. They have to be clearly marked in the original container. Yard waste collection has started April 12th – November 29th. We ask that no garbage gets co-mingled with it. There was a lot of garbage that was mixed in with the clippings and branches. Our Community Shred event was this past weekend, we filled up an entire truck. We're going to have one more Community Shred event September 23rd. Our construction workers started construction on West Ridgewood, so the construction has already been set up. Safety for our staff is first and foremost so we ask that everybody drive slowly and cautiously as you drive through that area. Orchard Boulevard (mill and fill) is expected to start soon. The bid processing June 1st and we have a NOPEC information meeting May 1st from 6:30 to 7:30 here at Parma Heights City Hall about electrical and natural gas aggregation programs and they are offered in many cities in area and an online webinar is available. That concludes my comments for this evening.

Council President Rounds: Thank you Director. Any questions or comments for Director Sepik? Councilwoman Maruschak....

Councilwoman Maruschak added that she had two residents contact her recently thanking the service department. One voicemail message read "I just want to tell you thank you and thank you for the fast service in getting Rich over there and Mike was there to trim the trees, everything's done, he commended their hard work. They did a beautiful job and the most wonderful hardworking and courteous people you could ever ask for." Please send it on to the staff. I know a lot of time we get complaints; I think it's nice to hear that they're doing a fantastic job. Thank you.

Service Director Sepik responded thank you, I will let them know.

Council President Rounds called upon Councilwoman Durichko...

Councilwoman Durichko added that West Ridgewood the guys were out there in the rain and working and making that road safer and beautified, great work by them. Personally, I had to call for the sewer staff and they came within 15 minutes, which was phenomenal and did great work and always respectful and kind.

Council President Rounds. Thank you, Director Sepik anyone else? Seeing none. Finance Director Iaconis...

<u>Finance Director Iaconis</u>: Thank you Council President. Since Brian is not here, I'll mention that we are expecting delivery of our Pumper Truck, which was ordered over a year ago, on May 2nd. I am 50% done with negotiations, we had a very productive meeting last week with the FOP and tomorrow morning Director Sepik will meet with reps from Local 360. I think we are very close with wrapping up those contracts and then allowing those members to vote on it. Currently, I am working on the reporting for the use of ARPA funds.

Council President Rounds: Thank you Director. Any questions or comments for Director Iaconis? Seeing none. Mayor Gallo....

Mayor Gallo: Thank you Mr. President. The Senior Center delivered and served 1,364 meals in the last two weeks. The Normandy Jazz Polka Band had a private concert for the seniors on Friday, April 14th. It was really nice and they really enjoyed that. The Senior Center will have a table at the Earth Day Celebration this Saturday. If any of you are there, please stop by and say hello to them. Memorial Day Celebration is Monday, May 29th at 9:30 a.m., I believe at the last meeting I said Monday the 31st, it's Monday, May 29th on the front lawn of the Parma South Presbyterian Church starts at 9:30. This will be

the 156th consecutive Memorial Day Celebration that we've had there and it's the longest running Memorial Day Celebration in the State of Ohio. Again, that's Monday, May 29th starting at 9:30 and then once we are done with our remarks there we head up to the cemetery. The Nathan Hale project is moving along, we are starting to dig in that area. The NEO Soccer facility is down and the land has been seeded for grass. We are looking forward to reviewing plans for a new library for that location hopefully by the end of the year. I mentioned at the last meeting the city-wide garage sale dates are set for July 14th and 15th which is a Friday and Saturday. As Director laconis mentioned our contracts are almost done, I want to give many thanks to our labor unions. This is the first time in a very long time that the city has taken a good look at these contracts and even though it was a long negotiating process we are getting to where we need to get. The contracts are no longer a year, this contract is actually 4 years, it will expire in 2024. It's nice not having to negotiate every single year. So that helps as well. As Maddi mentioned Earth Day is this Saturday and I know some of you will be there so we are hoping for great weather. Air Conditioning upgrades are scheduled for the Cassidy Theatre, bids will be closing next week. They come in and then hopefully we can get that underway as soon as possible and hopefully there will be no supply chain issues. There will be a survey coming out probably next month or the month after regarding resident input on bulk pick up. We have been approached by Republic Waste to have weekly bulk; the difference is with weekly there would restrictions on the number of items you can put out. And finally, as Director Sepik mentioned the NOPEC meeting is Monday and if any residents try to ask you for suggestions or input on what service provider, they should be using definitely direct them to google, the website Apples to Apples where they can compare prices for gas and electric coming up so they can make an informed decision. With that, that concludes my report, Mr. President. Thank you.

Council President Rounds asked if there were any further questions for Mayor Gallo? Councilwoman DeSouza...

Councilwoman DeSouza asked about the discussions with Republic and the change in bulk pick up, will that change the fees?

Mayor Gallo responded no.

Councilwoman DeSouza responded so if it's weekly the fees will stay the same?

Mayor Gallo responded correct.

Council President Rounds asked to follow up on that to the Mayor and Director Iaconis, I find it interesting that when we were looking at their initial contract proposal there was an interest from council on going to weekly bulk, but the cost was quite a bit higher, hundreds of thousands of dollars higher if I remember correctly, We weren't comfortable taking advantage of weekly bulk pick up because of the amount of money we would have to charge the residents on top of what we were already charging them. I find it interesting that when it benefits them it's fine. I think that's a point going into the next round of negotiations with them that we are very much aware of when negotiating.

Mayor Gallo responded that Republic is having issues with hiring people and retaining people, so I think especially coming off the winter months because they are short staffed at times. They find it difficult to do a city-wide bulk pick up once a month, they get it all done in one day, and then often times it extends into the weekend. This time around there were no delays, because we had mild winter. I think all winter residents were putting out their bulk monthly and it was getting picked up. Where normally if we got a lot of snow and everything was frozen over for a couple months, residents tend to keep that and then put it all out at once. Fortunately, we didn't run into that issue this year. You brought up how residents pay for trash

pick-up and I feel that's why it's important to put the survey out to the residents so that they can decide what they want and what's more convenient for them. I'll come before council once the survey is complete.

Council President Rounds asked if there were any further questions for Mayor Gallo? Seeing none. Thank you, Mayor Gallo.

COMMUNICATIONS

Council President Rounds: Recreation Committee update being provided by Councilwoman Maruschak.

Councilwoman Maruschak began her update by stating that it was the initial meeting with the appointed members by Mayor Gallo. In attendance was Mr. Mazzola, Mr. Jugler, Mrs. McCall and me as we appointed our new chairperson, Mrs. McCall. Mayor Gallo introduced Director Bacci, and although not in attendance the Athletics and Aquatics Coordinator Melissa Evers, gave us an impressive list of education and experiences for both ladies. Mayor also discussed the three pillars of the Rec Department, which is staff culture, diversity and community. Director Bacci followed up that these are the foundation for the department and encouraged us as member of this committee to gauge their events and reactions against those foundational descriptions. Updates were shared including the pool is fully staffed and she said a lot has to do with staff culture, Ms. Evers has taken upon herself to do. Painting, repairs, updates are on schedule for the pool opening and they continue to offer a variety of activities both inside and outside the pool. They've done a lot with publicizing on Facebook, they use Canva which makes really cool graphics that everybody sees and they are now using Peach Jar which advertises in the school systems. This is probably why they had such a huge turnout for the teams this year. It not only reaches Parma but it's other communities like Middleburg Heights. Sports are successful due to their commissioners. Mr. Orcutt has been in charge of soccer for 37 years and that's very commendable as well as Mark Davis who has been Baseball Commissioner for 25 years. We had our time as an advisory committee to talk about ideas and offer suggestions. We all congratulated Director Bacci and the Mayor for well everything is going in the Rec Department especially in the areas of diverse opportunities and the communications that have been coming out. A member did ask how they calculate how many residents vs. non-residents at the events and Director Bacci said she's going to get that all together at the end of this year after she has a full year under belt to see how that is all going. Another member asked about adding the Easter Egg Hunt back in and Director Bacci stated that they will be planning and looking at dates for next year. It was also discussed that events are capped for non-residents, there is a two-to-three-week time for residents to sign up for events before they open up for non-residents. Residents always have priority before non-residents. We also addressed the pool hot days, and the temp has been increased to 90 degrees instead of 85-degree days for resident and pool pass holders and lastly there will be a lot more community collaborative events with the Garden Club, the Art League, Historical Society and National Wildlife Foundation. Director Bacci would like to integrate more park and rec events into our community and use her background in education in Environmental Education Habitat Restoration to educate our residents in a fun way. I think it's very important that our residents get to hear all the wonderful things that we're doing.

PUBLIC SESSION

Council President Rounds: If you would like to make a public comment, please stand, state your name and address and please direct all comments to me, it's not a discussion it's just an opportunity for you to share or speak, you are given 3 minutes to speak. We are recording your comments so if we have anything we need to get back to you about or follow up with, it's also an opportunity for us to listen to you. Thank you.

Michael Prall, 6198 Denison Boulevard. I wanted to talk about my trailer, it's been parked on stone for 20 years already, the inspector was saying it has to be on concrete. I had estimates last year and it was between \$12 - \$15,000, I am not putting it on concrete. I'm not paying that. I have an example of a river rock, they either come in grey or brown, I can dig out the area, put a weed garden fabric down so the weeds don't come up and frame it in with some nice 4 x 4's and put down a nice river rock. It will look very nice. You guys talk about Parma, I work in Parma every week. If you drive around the City of Parma there are trucks and trailers everywhere, they're not enforcing nothing there. Thanks.

John Price, 6414 Fordwick. Councilmembers, staff and mayor thank you for addressing this issue. I love Parma Heights; I own a lot of houses in Parma Heights. My daughter and husband have a beautiful home on Dellrose that they keep a manicured lawn and van in the driveway. That van is spotless and is their livelihood. It's no bigger or heavier than a handicap van or recreational van. This is like a flashback from Nam, 42 years ago on Halcyon Drive my mother said to me, "Oh honey you can't park a pickup truck in our driveway, especially on Halcyon Drive", My mom told me many years later that I guess it would be okay to park now. Driving from Springwood to this building tonight I saw 36 vehicles that could be in question for the proposed language in your ordinance. I'm a simple guy, you can call me Joe Lunchpail, but I know that these people that generate their livelihoods with these vehicles in many cases pay some of the higher income taxes to this town. We are a bedroom community we need tax revenue; our population has dropped over the past several years. I would hate to discourage people, especially people that sign a 30-year mortgage on a house thinking that they were okay and in compliance. As Councilwoman Walsh pointed out we have ordinances in effect today that says don't block the sidewalk, don't do this, don't do that. We have a great service department, they are great. And to be here tonight to talk about this and see the things that make Parma Heights great, new firefighters, a good team, people that have a thankless job in my opinion. I've been involved in City Council and Homeowner Associations; this is Parma Heights we're not Strongsville. We're not controlled by HOA's that control their own rules for a city. The place looks great and I promise you if you drive by the 10 homes I own in Parma Heights, ask Flo and many others, they will say that's a John Price house. I keep nice, I put mesh in the driveway, I put re-bar in the driveways to support vehicles. I want people that are employed and I think if somebody has a bee in their bonnet there are other solutions. If it's a signage issue, maybe go to magnetic signs. I think definitions are important to so that the inspectors, members of the city can point to somebody and say it's too long, too heavy, too high and as far as where your house is located; you can't police that. Everybody has to be treated the same. Lastly, the garages built in these homes built in 1949-54 are 6 ½ x 8 feet and 20 feet deep, you can barely get a Ford F150 pickup in there, nobody has room. Please be careful.

Council President Rounds asked if anyone else would like to speak? Sir...

My name is Vitaliy Melnychuk, 9168 Stoney Creek Lane. You have a hard job to do, I understand that. You have to give options to those people who you want to disqualify to stay in their driveway. Parma Heights has zero parking for rent. Those businesses will serve those cities, nobody wants to drive around and back to Parma Heights so give us some options. If you give parking spot, give security, give electrical plugs for heating inside during the winter. We'll pay \$50 a month, give some security. Just in case somebody just got sited for this, I would say give them another chance. If the neighbors have zero problems with that person you can get a second chance. If neighbors are okay with it, I don't see the issue. Third of all, I left earlier last meeting, I don't know what happened but why a police officer needs to be here wasting his time watching us having a civilized conversation. Thank you so much for your time.

Council President said thank you Mr. Melnychuk. Sir...

Carmen Sebastian, 6814 Revere Road. I get the live here, don't live here thing. I own my own business, I have a pad in the back and I park my landscaping trailer back there on the other hand my sister lives on Tiffany around the corner, beautiful home, nicely landscaped. Bought a new pop-up camper but because their house doesn't have an attached garage, they've been cited several times for parking the camper in their driveway. It's got to be good for everyone and I don't think they're talking about vans or landscaping trailers for that. They are talking about box trucks, over 1-ton trucks, maybe the ones on the side for chippers. Stuffs that's an eyesore. Things that I don't want to look out my door and see. I just don't, I'm sorry. I don't want it parked in front of my house or across the street, I just don't want to see it. I pay a lot of money in taxes, I have to put my stuff away, there's a lot of companies in this city, one of which that takes all his equipment over to 130th and pays a hefty sum to park it there, maybe everyone can't afford to do that. We're not talking about a 1 ton, a Silverado, we're talking about box trucks, eyesores, a duly that has a gigantic trailer on the back to haul landscaping equipment in. That's what the point is here not Freddies Plumbing.

Council President said thank you, yes...

Tammy Sebastian, 6814 Revere Road. I think that as this gentleman said, you guys are doing the hard work. As councilwomen and men that you have came twice now opened it up to the public for our comments and in regards to what Carmen was saying it has to be good for everyone. We understand the concerns on everyone else, but when you don't, a councilperson had said we just can't go around regulating the city. That is your job as Councilmen and Councilwomen is to regulate. When you don't that puts it in the hands of residents to have friction with their neighbors. I need someone to go to that's why I vote for you. Also, there was another comment made that said, I'm not the expert, I want to bring the expert in. I understand wanting to get educated but once again, you were voted in because you are the person that is representing us. I expect you to be that person. Unfortunately, you guys will be voting on our fire contract and I won't hear how everybody has to vote, but I've heard enough from a councilperson how she feels about our safety services in the City of Parma Heights and let me speak to this, she has utilized our safety services more than the average person. I'm just clarifying that I expect this from my council people. Thank you.

Council President Rounds: Are there any other comments? Ma'am....

Clio Sarris, 10224 North Church. I was here last year about the same time and I asked about the repairs to the rest of North Church. I was told that they were trying to get a grant and that takes time, well it's been a year. I would like to know what's going on. The patching that's been going on, on North Church we could reach Cleveland. I've been on North Church for 25 years; I've been in Parma Heights for 50 years. I'm just curious to hear what's going on. It's pretty bad, North Church is bad. I've reached out to my councilwoman and there was no update at the time.

Mayor Gallo responded that our former city engineers last year applied for the OPWC grant/loan, we did not qualify last year and what that would have done, it would a complete repair of the rest of North Church and Kingsdale. We have a new city engineer now, the plan is to go out for that OPWC grant again in order to complete the resurfacing of the rest of North Church and Kingsdale. I agree with you, it's bad. Streets are extremely expensive; I know I've asked for people to be patient over in that area. Sometimes it takes a while to get money in order to afford major street projects. Hopefully we'll get approved for the grant/loan in order to finish the rest of North Church and the rest of Kingsdale. Another question we normally get is why North Church was done in certain sections, and those were phases that were based on grant funding that the city received. The goal is to get the rest of it done and go over to Kingsdale as well.

Ms. Sarris then asked what the time frame is on the application process?

Mayor Gallo responded that the application goes out in the fall, so we should hear shortly after that, hopefully by the end of the year.

Council President Rounds: Thank you Mayor. Are there any other comments?

Scott McGuinness, 6346 Dellrose Drive. I feel a little more informed as to what you guys are all going through. Last time I finished by asking if you guys have some suggestions or proposals for us that way, we understand what we're going to be looking towards at the end goal. As I understand someone else suggested a parking pass or permit for driveways could help, but if by chance I think there were two tennis courts torn down not long ago, maybe put in a parking lot there? That is fenced in and it's what the taxpayers paid for would be very helpful. Please keep in mind with these personal vehicles that we have, there is thousands of dollars of tools and equipment, security is one of my main concerns so that is something that I'd like taken into consideration. I know we're moving from the phrase of tonnage or pounds to dimensions, but keep in mind that I've seen Winnebago's, boats, trailers with wave runners in driveways which are just as big as a work vehicle. Thank you for your time.

Council President Rounds asked if there was anyone else who would like to make a comment? Seeing none. Thank you, thank you all again for attending. We will continue on through our agenda and move into legislation.

LEGISLATION

2023 – 19: RESOLUTION TO BE READ BY TITLE ONLY

Councilwoman Durichko motioned; seconded by Councilwoman DeSouza to read the following resolution by title only.

Aye: Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Rounds

Nay: None

Clerk Allen read: RESOLUTION NO. 2023 – 19 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE ADMINISTRATION TO DISPOSE OF OBSOLETE CITY VEHICLES AND EQUIPMENT AT A PUBLIC SALE THROUGH GOVPLANET/IRONPLANET.

Council President Rounds: This is the third and final reading for this resolution. Are there any questions or comments? Seeing none.

Councilwoman Durichko motioned; seconded by Councilman Stavole to move for passage.

Aye: Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Rounds

Nay: None

Resolution Passes

2023- 25: ORDINANCE TO BE READ BY TITLE ONLY

Councilman Haase motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Maruschak to read the following ordinance by title only.

Aye: Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Rounds

Nay: None

Clerk Allen read: ORDINANCE NO. 2023 – 25 AN ORDINANCE APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE ADMINISTRATION TO EXECUTE A COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF PARMA HEIGHTS AND THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FIREFIGHTERS LOCAL 1690, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

Councilman Haase motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Maruschak to suspend the rules.

Aye: Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Rounds

Nay: None

Council President Rounds: Are there any questions or comments on this ordinance? Seeing none.

Councilman Haase motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Maruschak to move for passage.

Aye: Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Rounds

Nay: None

Ordinance Passes

2023 – 26: ORDINANCE TO BE READ BY TITLE ONLY

Councilman Stavole motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Walsh to read the following ordinance by title only.

Aye: DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, Rounds

Nay: None

Clerk Allen read: ORDINANCE 2023 – 26 AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE ADMINISTRATION TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT FOR COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND PUBLIC WORKS SOFTWARE SERVICES WITH IWORQ SYSTEMS, INC., AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Council President Rounds: This is the first reading for this item.

2023 – 27: RESOLUTION TO BE READ BY TITLE ONLY

Council President Rounds motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Walsh to read the following resolution by title only.

Aye: Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Rounds

Nay: None

Clerk Allen read: RESOLUTION 2023 – 27 A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE PARMA CITY SCHOOLS BOND ISSUE (ISSUE 4) ON THE MAY 2, 2023 PRIMARY ELECTION BALLOT, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

Council President Rounds motioned; seconded by Councilwoman DeSouza to suspend the rules.

Aye: Walsh, Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Rounds

Nay: None

Council President Rounds: Are there any questions or comments on this resolution? I'll just make a brief comment, for those of you in attendance I encourage you to read the full resolution. In its entirety instead

of just the title only but basically, it is a resolution supporting the upcoming Issue 4 for the Parma City School Systems bond issue.

Council President Rounds motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Walsh to move for passage.

Aye: Stavole, Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Rounds

Nay: None

Resolution Passes

ADJOURNMENT

Council President Rounds: Before we adjourn, if you can let me know if you can attend Earth Day on Saturday. Just so I can plan for how many of us will be there. Can I have a motion for adjournment?

Councilwoman DeSouza motioned; seconded by Councilwoman Maruschak to adjourn the meeting.

Aye: Haase, Maruschak, DeSouza, Durichko, Walsh, Stavole, Rounds

Nay: None

Clerk of Council

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

Tom Rounds

President of Council